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Blue  Planet 

Minerals preserved in diamond have revealed hints of the bright blue rocks that exist 
deep within the Earth. They also provide the first direct evidence that there may be as 
much water trapped in those rocks as there is in all the oceans! 
 
The diamond that lead to finding the mineral Ringwoodite is from central-west Brazil 
and formed as deep as 373 miles below the Earthôs surface. Grains of the same    
mineral synthesized in the laboratory of Professor Joseph Smyth of the University of 
Colorado shine bright blue under the microscope. Photo by Joe Smyth. 
  
This month you will have the opportunity to learn more about Diamond.  Jennifer    
Nishimura, our 2015 Junior Rockhound Of The Year, will give us a brief insight into 
the history and uses of this monthôs birthstone at our Program Meeting on April 19th!  
 

Blue Planet is continued on page four 
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Program Meetings: 6:45 - 8:45 PM 
on the third Tuesday of each month  
at the Pasadena Central Library at 
285 E. Walnut Street. Doors open 
at 6pm.  Guests are welcome! 
 
Field Trips are scheduled each 
month. Refer to the bulletin and 
website for date, location and info.  
 
Workshop:  The use of the clubôs 
equipment is available to members 
from 9am to 5pm on the 2nd Sun-
day of each month in our shop at 
97 E. Montecito Ave., Sierra Madre. 
There are two sessions - from 9am 
to 1pm and 1pm to 5pm. Equipment 
proficiency is required and instruc-
tion is free. Fees are $3 per session 
or $5 for a full day. Bring lunch! 

 
Safety:  Liability waivers, eye      

Membership per calendar year is only 
$20, $15 for a second adult member in 
the same house.  Junior members and 
the third or more members at the same 
house are $10. Initiation fee is $2.00 
per person and membership badges 
are $7.50. Renewals are due by the 
October General Meeting and delin-
quent after December 31st.  Mail 
checks for membership to P.O. Box 
5025, Pasadena CA  91117-0025. 
 
Website: 
 www.pasadenalapidarysociety.org 
Email:  pasadenalapidary@aol.com  
 

Board Meetings: 7:00 PM on the first 
Thursday of the month at the         
Castellano Building at 401 W. Colorado 

Blvd Monrovia, CA. A map and        
directions are on the website. All 
members are welcome to attend! 

protection, closed-toe-flat-heel shoes 
and machinery safe-practices are 
mandatory for all participants. Work-
shops are for adult members and 
junior members 8 and older with adult   
supervision.  

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This publication 
may contain copyrighted material the 
use of which has not been specifically 
authorized by the copyright owner.  
 
We are making such material available 
in our efforts to advance the educational 
understanding of the amateur jewelry 
fabrication and rock collecting hobbies. 
 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair use' of 
any such copyrighted material as 
provided for in section 107 of the U.S. 
Copyright Law.  
 
If you wish to use material from this 
publication for commercial or purposes 
of your own that go beyond 'fair use', 
you must obtain permission from the 
copyright owner.  

Newsletter Articles, ads or      

corrections should be sent to the 
editor: Mark Nelson, P.O. Box 5025, 
Pasadena CA 91117-0025 or by 
email to pasadenalapidary at 

aol.com. (909) 996-1784. 

Officers/Directors Present: Ellen 
Ferrell, Cynthia Murphy, Linda Nelson, 
Carolyn Duncan, Ed Imlay, Chris Kyte, 
Mark Nelson.  Absent: Briana Casay, 
Marcia Goetz, Joe Goetz, Elizabeth 
Weston, Jennifer Jang.  
 
The directors discussed current items 
and the full report is posted on the 
Member Tools page of the web site.   
All members are welcome to attend the 
board meetings.  Let Ellen Ferrell know 
if you are planning to attend so you 
can be notified of any change of time 
or venue. 

Jared Nishimura gave a professional 
recap of using common sense, GPS 
and walkie-talkies to avoid being lost 
on field trips!. 
 
Tom Traeger presented his Part 1 of 
Sedimentary Rocks. We are looking 
forward to having him back for some 
ñhands-onò rock identification! 

Would you attend more field trips if you 
knew how to camp? How does one 
select a tent? Can I assemble it by 
myself? Do I need a sleeping bag, air 
mattress or a cot? What about cooking, 

April  Meeting  

Officers 
 

Ellen Ferrell,  President 
(727) 512-0381 

Ellenbf2007 at aol.com 
 

Briana Casay, Vice President 
(626) 793-1328 

Bria103 at yahoo.com 
 

Cynthia Murphy, Secretary 
(626) 579-5323 

Hownddogg at att.net 
 

Linda Nelson, CPA, Treasurer  
(909) 851-4407 

Lnelsn at verizon.net 

March Board Meeting                 
by Cynthia Murphy, Secretary 

 Presidentõs Message 

Dear Members, 
 
March was a great opportu-
nity for our Society! At the 
Workshop Jacqueline Coo-
per taught metal etching (see 
the photo on page 5). 
 

We had a fabulous annual show with the best 

attendance ever and 16 new applications! I 

thank everyone who sent in comments of how 

to improve next yearôs show! .  I spoke to many 

of the dealers and they were very  happy with 

the attendance and the sales being made.  

Our membership meeting held on March 
15th was well attended and Tom Traeger 
had a great presentation on sedimentary 
rock formations.  Jared Nishimura did a 
fantastic job with his presentation on 
safety and communication on our field 
trips.   
 
Thank you to all who helped to transport 
the large donation of lapidary equipment 
and material, which we will make available 
to our members in the near future! 
 
Donôt miss this monthôs Program Meeting 
on April 19th! Marcia Goetz and Linda 
Nelson will have reports on the show. Joe 
Goetz will report on the field trip at Lavic 

Siding (29 people enjoyed this trip) and take 
sign-ups for the April field trip.  
 
Our Rock of the Month presentation at the April 
meeting will be made by Jennifer Nishimura. 
Our speakers will be Bruce Lamarche and 
Mark Nelson demonstrating the quick, easy 
and inexpensive way to begin your camping 
adventures.  
 
I look forward to seeing everyone at the work-
shop on April 10th and program meeting on the 
19th ! 
 

éé.. Ellen 
 Ellen Ferrell, President 

 

March Program Meeting 
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Meeting and General Society Information 

The Annual Club Show is held the 
second weekend of March at the 
Masonic Center, 3130 Huntington 
Drive,  San Marino. 

Advertising - a business card size 
ad is available for $99 per year or 
$10 per edition.  Submit text, logos, 
business card or other copy to the 
editor at the address or email listed 
on this page. 
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refrigeration and toilet? How do I make 
camping more comfortable? Come to 
this monthôs Program Meeting where 
Bruce Lamarche and Mark Nelson will 
review the basics of camping, how to set 
up a tent, cook, wash and more! Bruce 
and Mark bring years of experience in 
outdoor camping and survival to apply to 
those aspects of camping that make our 
field trips more enjoyable. Donôt miss it! 

April Program Meeting Come early at 6pm and enjoy coffee 
and light refreshments by Cindy      
Lamarcheôs Hospitality Committee. 
Bring rocks and minerals for identifica-
tion! The display table is for members 
to show items they have collected at   
recent field trips or in their travels.   



EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

By Ed Imlay 
Chair, Education Committee           

 
Jennifer Nishimura has joined the Education   
Committee to help give the presentation to youth 
groups. Our presentations are suitable for schools, 
social and civic groups, senior citizens centers, 
religious and youth groups - anyone! To schedule 

my special educational presentation to your group or school contact me by 
phone at (626) 286-8215 or by email: edimlay at hotmail.com.  

 
Identification: Would you like to know the name of a rock you have      
acquired? If you can polish or knock a small window off of a corner without 
damaging the rest of the specimen, please do so to expose the inside. Set 
it on the table at the rear of the meeting room in January with a note asking 
ñWhat is this?ò  
 
Display Table: At the April Program Meeting you may display items of 
general interest, workshop projects and items you collected on field trips. 
Celebrate our gemstones of the month - Diamond or Herkimer Diamond - 
by wearing something made from these remarkable stones. You can also 
display something that you have made from them! 

      

Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at a local school 

Sunshine:  
Our thoughts and prayers are with Briana 
Casay who is hospitalized Ð Thank you to 
Crystal Drysdale for her cash donation at the 
February meeting Ð A sincere Thank You to all 
who donated raffle prizes for last monthôs   

Annual Show! 
 
The Pasadena Lapidary Society has a Sunshine Committee to send cards 

and words of comfort and   support and congratulations to our members who 
are in need or are deserving of it.  Call or email me! My contact info is on page 

2 Ð Cynthia Murphy. 

Welcome  

New Members !! 
 
Welcome back to Cal Matthews, Paul Salcido, Mark Grant and 
Nancy Hamrick!  We have missed you!  
 
Share the lapidary and jewelry hobby! Invite your friends and 
neighbors to one of our monthly meetings to learn more about the 
Pasadena  Lapidary Society!    

WORKSHOP  
This Monthõs Workshop Program:  Working With Jasper 

The April 10th workshop will be an open workshop for all 
on-going lapidary projects.  
 
New members and prospective members will fill out 
liability waivers and be oriented to the workshop proce-
dures and equipment. I am looking forward to meeting 

the new members - some of whom were at the field trip at Lavic Siding. The 
Jasper was plentiful and in a variety of colors. Bring your stones and weôll 
show you how to work them into cabochons. Please contact me if you have 
any questions - Iôm looking forward to seeing you there!  

 
Park on the street or in the parking lot on the east side of the building and 
enter through the walkway on the west side.  New members who have not 
been to one of our workshops are asked to please contact me to schedule 
an orientation at: 909-593-2781 or at gem.quest at verizon.net. 
 

 Carolyn Duncan, Workshop Chair 

Meeting Refreshments:  
 
Program Meeting Refreshments ñ Thanks to 
Lulu Smith and Joan Harrison for their treats 
at the March meeting! Ferdie & Debbie       

Sanchez and Chris Kyte have volunteered to bring refresh-
ments at the April meeting!  Check the schedule of volunteers 
on the Memberôs page of the web site.   
To volunteer to bring refreshments Ð Contact me at    
(626) 833-8710 or by email at grammiecyn at verizon.net. 
éé. éé.. Cindy Lamarche  

ROCK OF THE MONTH PRESENTATION   
Jennifer Nishimura will talk about this monthõs 
birthstone - the Diamond!  To sign up to talk about 
YOUR favorite stone or related subject, do so at the 
monthly meeting or by email at pasadenalapidary at 
aol.com.  
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Follow us on Twitter!  
 

https://twitter.com/pasalapidary 

It is our 70th Year!  Should we have a party? A 
dinner? Invite former members, VIPôs from the 
City, CFMS, other clubs? President Ellen Ferrell is 
seeking our ideas for how to celebrate it!  Please 
give her your input at her contact info on page 2. 

"She who from April dates her years, 
Diamonds shall wear, lest bitter tears 

For vain repentance flow."  
Source:  Gregorian Calendar 1582 

Help Wanted: Members to enter addresses from  
raffle tickets to an Excel spreadsheet on your home 
computer. Addresses will be added to our data base 
of people to invite to next yearôs show. A great   

public service project for a school student! Expect to receive 300 names to 
be entered between now and the end of September. If you can help, 
please email Ellen Ferrell at pasadenalapidary@aol.com.   Thank you!  
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Lapidary Club Special 
Tune any piano - in your home or business - for only $99.   
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Blue Planet 
By Mark Nelson, Pasadena Lapidary Society 

 
Diamonds are formed deep within the Earth and are brought to the 
surface in violent eruptions of deep volcanic rocks called kimberlites. 
Kimberlite is brought to the surface when shifts occur in the continental 
plates.  First observed in the Kimberley district of South Africa, it is 
ejected to the surface as pipes, funnels and sometimes as dikes, as it 
is at Ithaca, N.Y. 
 
The diamond that lead to this discovery was ejected to the surface in 
100-million-year-old kimberlite found in Brazil. The dirty brown       
diamond, just 1/10 of an inch in diameter, was found in the gravel of a 
shallow river in Mato Grosso, Brazil, purchased for $10 and ended up 
in the laboratory of Professor Graham Pearson of the University of 
Alberta, Canada. His team found that it contained a grain of a very 
unusual  mineral, Ringwoodite, that is thought to form between 250 
and 410 miles beneath the Earth's surface - where it became trapped 
and preserved in the diamond. 

 

 
 

Ringwoodite is a form of the green mineral Peridot, or Olivine, and has 
only been found previously in specimens of meteorites from space. 
Professor Pearson explains that this grain of Ringwoodite which was 
trapped inside the diamond likely started its life as an ordinary grain of 
Olivine on a plate at the bottom of the ocean, then was covered by 
tectonic plates of the continents. At some point, the plate was pushed 
down to the transition zone. There, the high pressure compresses the 
Peridot into a different kind of crystal ð one that is mostly denser than 
regular Peridot, but features regularly spaced pores that allow it to 
suck up surrounding water like a sponge: Ringwoodite. 
 
Prof Joseph Smyth of the University of Colorado has spent many years 
studying Ringwoodite and similar minerals synthesized in his labora-
tory. He said: "I think it's stunning! It implies that the interior may store 
several times the amount of water in the oceans. It tells us that hydro-
gen is an essential ingredient in the Earth and not added late from 
comets. 
 
Sources include the Canadian Broadcasting Company (CBC), the British Broadcasting 
Company (BBC) and the journal Nature. 

Mining Supplies and Rock Shop 
9565 ñCò Street, Suite K, Hesperia, CA 

Gold panning equipment, dry washers, gold pans, metal 
detectors, tumblers, rock saws, polishing equipment, lost wax 
casting, soldering silver and gold jewelry.  

We buy and sell gold and silver and carry a nice supply of rocks and minerals, 
jewelry, findings, tumbled glass and rocks, rock slabs and cabs, silver wire 
and sheet, beads, and more. 

We support lapidary clubs! 

Tharõs Gold In Them Thar Hills ! 
by John Martin, Palmdale Gem & Mineral Society 

 
MOJAVE, California - The first gold in more than 70 years has come out 
of Golden Queen Mine on Soledad Mountain!  Gold was first discovered 
at Soledad Mountain in 1894. In 1935, a subsidiary of a South African 
firm consolidated various claims and constructed a 400-ton-a-day    
cyanide mill. That company is estimated to have recovered 230,000 
ounces of gold and 2.5 million ounces of silver before the U.S. War 
Production Board shut down the operation in 1942! 
 
The Golden Queen Mine was reopened four years ago. The company 
converted the tunnel mines to an open-pit concept to more efficiently 
mine the rich gold ore. Last month, in a building at the mine, the ñfirst 
pourò of gold occurred when molten gold flowed from the furnace into a 
mold for an ingot. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
"The first gold pour is a remarkable milestone signifying the company's 
transition to a gold producer," Thomas M. Clay, Golden Queen Mining 
Co. chairman and interim chief executive officer, said in an announce-
ment from the firm's headquarters in British Columbia. "We are proud of 
what we have accomplished over the past 30 years and are excited to 
move closer to entering full production as a gold company in California."   
 
The Golden Queen Mine received its state operating permits in 2012 
and more than 100 employees are at work full time at the mine, where 
excavation began last spring and the chemical process to remove gold 
and silver began in early February. Because of security concerns    
officials aren't saying how much the first ingot weighs or what it's worth. 
 
 
Article submitted by John Martin (CFMS President). Written by Mark Nelson.     
Resources: John Martin; Jim Skeen, Daily News Staff Writer; The Free Library; the 
Antelope Valley Press 

Diamond containing 

Ringwoodite - found 

in Mato Grosso,   

Brazil in 2008 
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DELTA  ONE  LAPIDARY 
Serving Lapidary Interests  

Carrying quality machines by Covington, Graves, 
Inland, Grobet and Poly-Metric. 

Gemstone & Jewelry Supplies & Tools.   
 

We offer great prices and the best  technical     
assistance in the lapidary industry.  

 
On-Line Catalog: www.deltaonelapidary.com.  Donôt see what you are look-
ing for?  Looking for technical or project advice?  We sell quality materials, but 
we give our experience away freely!  Call Jerry Hughes or Juli Dahl at (541) 
563-7495 or email your question to Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com.  
 Call (541) 961-6340 for orders from 9:00AM to 9:00 PM Pacific Time.  

Decades of experience!     Free Tech Support! 
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Armando Pedroza 
Pasadena Lapidary Society 

www.forestandsun.com 

Full Tree Services, Property Maintenance, Land-
scape Design and Installation, Hardscape Ser-
vices, Petrified wood features, Retaining Walls, 
Driveways, Water Features, Outdoor Kitchens - 
and more!  References and photos. 

Activities 

 
 

Above: Bruce Lamarche and Mark Nelson at the American Hotel in the 
Cerro Gordo mining town near Lone Pine, California - preparing for 
their presentation on ñCamping On Field Tripsò at the April Program 
Meeting.  Photo by Don Green  

What did you find on a field trip, vacation or show? Send a photo 
and description of your find to the Editor before the 15th of the 
month! Weôd all like to see it!  

Activities 

Membership Report: The 2016 Show brought four renewals, raising 
our membership to 122. There were 16 new applications accepted at 
the show. These folks will become regular members once they have 
participated in three Society activities. 

Show Financial Report: The 2016 Show will fund our programs for the 
coming year! Revenue was $1000 more than last year, but additional 
printing, purchased raffle items and increased hall rental fee equaled 
the increased revenue. 

Above: Our members had a great time collecting material on the March Field 
Trip! By using the angle of the sun, the jasper at Lavic Siding shines brightly!  
As this photo by Elizabeth Weston shows, we didnôt have to go far from a 
road for our finds! 

Below: At the February and March Workshops, Jacqueline 

Cooper (at right in the white hat) gave hands-on instructions 

on how to create beautiful designs on metal through the    
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2016 Show - Packed 
with excitement! 

Photo by B. Lamarche 

mailto:Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com

